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Dear Parents and Carers, 
  
I do hope you and your family are keeping well? 
  
It has been fantastic this week to welcome your children back into school, after what 
has been an unprecedented time away from education. The children at school have 

made a great effort to follow the new ways of working that we have employed since returning to school 
on Tuesday. School at present is very different to where we were this time last year, as we come to terms 
with the restrictions imposed upon us by the pandemic. We are however extremely confident that if the 
children continue to support the school and the staff in following guidelines, that we can keep everybody 
safe and well and begin again to provide them with a broad, exciting and fully developmental curriculum, 
to help each child and young person to reach their full potential. Thank you for the efforts that you have 
made in getting your children ready for the return to school, it is really appreciated. They have looked 
amazing in their uniforms. 
  
On Monday next week we will have all three hubs back in school and our intention is to get back to pre-
pandemic ways of working as quickly as we possibly can, whilst keeping pupils and staff predominantly 
within their own hubs across the School. In many ways we are blessed by the large site and numerous 
buildings that we have, which certainly helps in the current management of classes and our social dis-
tancing practice. 
  
We are aware the next few weeks will be challenging, but I will keep you informed of any developments. 
Should you have any worries or queries please do contact the school office during the school day and we 
will endeavour to get back to you as quickly as possible. 
  
For now, I hope you enjoy reading the first newsletter of the academic year and have a fantastic weekend. 
  
Mr A Moloney 
  
Headteacher  
St John Vianney RC School 

@StJohnVianneySc 

Isaiah 41; 10 

So do not fear, for I am with you; 

do not be dismayed, for I am your God. 

 

I will strengthen you and help you; 

I will uphold you with my righteous right 

God’s weekly message- 



 

Christmas Fair

 
 
 
 Our Catholic School 

Here at SJV we are very excited this week to be welcoming every one back!!  Plus we get to meet some 
new pupils who are being welcomed into school for the first time. 
It has been a very different time during the coronavirus pandemic and subsequent lockdown; an un-
precedented situation in modern times. It is hard to gauge the full impact that the situation has had on 
our children and young people’s mental health and wellbeing.   Our pupils’ experiences of the lockdown 
period will have been very varied. For some, it will mostly have been a safe and enjoyable time. For oth-
ers, it will have been challenging or traumatic.  
Schools and teachers are used to supporting their pupils through challenges that they face in life, and 
SJV will again be with our students and young people every step of the way this year. 
SJV have thought about the measures we can put in place to keep us all safe on our return, staggering 
lunch breaks, limiting face to face contact between staff and regular hand-washing breaks. 
 
Our prayer to start the year 
We can’t wait to show you all the wonderful things we get up to this year. 
Lord Jesus, we ask for your help as we begin this new school year. Allow us to experience your presence 
in the many blessings you put before us. 
Open our eyes to the new challenges and exciting opportunities that this new school year brings. Open 
our hearts and minds to new friends and new teachers. 
Give each of us a generous spirit to be enthusiastic with our studies and courage to accept new opportu-
nities. Help us to be attentive to our teachers and let us experience your presence in our new friends. 
Lord, inspire us to do our very best this year! 
Amen 
Mrs Garfin 
RE CoOrdinator 

Class 2 had a brilliant first day back! Everyone was 

pleased to see one another again after such a long time. 

It’s so nice to be back! 

Mr Wood 

Class 2 returns 
Everyone is showing amazing 

work to help one another by 

washing our hands regularly 

throughout the day! 

Well done everyone! 



 

 

Class 4 had fun this week using pipe 

cleaners to express our emotions, 

including a pipe cleaner thumbs 

up!  Miss Walsh 

On Thursday, Class 9 were talking and learning about our ‘orange hub’ and we were finding other things 
that begin with the letter O or are the colour Orange.  
We also practiced good hand washing.  
Munir was our ‘star of the day’  for his amazing art work, inde-
pendent skills, how he’s settled in and improvement in behav-
iour! Well done Munir. 

 
Class 9 

It is a key word 

sign– support-

ed communica-

tion system 

based on Brit-

ish Sign Language. All staff 

use Signalong. We are cur-

rently learning signs for Emo-

tional Well-being and this 

week we are learning how to 

sign “I Feel” 




